
From: AED Legal <aedlegal@aed.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, 5 August 2022 10:08 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: 'Ashley Sherr' <Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au>; 'Emma Gruschka' 
<Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au>; 'Mary Walsh' <marywalsh6@bigpond.com>; Leigh Svendsen 
<leighs@hsu.net.au>; 'Peter Cummins' <peter.cummins@catholiccare.org>; 'Illy Rogers' 
<illy.rogers@catholiccare.org>; 'Sunil Kemppi' <skemppi@actu.org.au>; 'Ben Redford' 
<ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; 'Claudia 
Simmons' <Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>; 'Kirrily Boulton' 
<Kirrily.Boulton@endeavour.com.au>; 'Kerrie Langford' <Kerrie.Langford@nds.org.au>; 'Chris 
Christodoulou' <chrisc@greenacres.net.au>; 'Nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au' 
<Nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2014/286 - Statement of Agreed Facts & Witness Statement 
 
Dear Associate 
 
That is correct. We no longer press our applications for witness summons for both Ms Mitra and Ms 
Langford. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Phillip Zlatkovic 

Human Rights Advocate 
 
AED LEGAL CENTRE 
Suite 1 Level 9, 45 William Street, Melbourne 3000. 
Tel: (03) 9639 4333 Fax: (03) 9650 2833 web:www.aed.org.au 

 
 
AED has adopted both a COVIDsafe Plan as well as a comprehensive COVID-19 policy 
prepared in accordance with Government and Law Institute Guidelines.  

 
Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation 
 
AED acknowledges the traditional custodians of the lands across Australia and 
particularly the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation, on which AED is situated. We 
pay deep respect to Elders past and present. 
 
Help AED by making a Tax Deductible donation at: 
www.aed.org.au 
 
 

www.facebook.com/aedlegalcentre 
 
WARNING – a new era of cyber fraud exists!  

https://outlook.office.com/mail/deeplink/compose/www.aed.org.au
http://www.aed.org.au/
https://outlook.office.com/mail/deeplink/compose/www.facebook.com/aedlegalcentre


Accordingly please verify any email received from us requesting a transfer of monies to our 
bank accounts by calling us on (03) 9639 4333 before transferring the money. We will not 
use new bank account details supplied by you without calling you first.  

 
“This email is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed, and may contain 
secret, confidential or legally privileged information. If you have received this email in error or are 
aware that you are not authorised to, you MUST NOT use or copy it, or disclose its contents to any 
person. If you do any of these things you may be sued or prosecuted." 
 
 


